
COUNTY c{ VENTURA

April 9, 2024 

Board of Supervisors 
County of Ventura 
800 South Victoria Avenue 
Ventura, California 93009 

COUNTY EXECUTIVE OFFICE 

SEVET JOHNSON, PsyD 

County Executive Officer 

Mike Pettit 

Assistant County Executive Officer 

SUBJECT: Approval of the Appointment of Ronald Farr and the Re-Appointment of 
Scott Underwood, DO, Delores Pupa, and Laura Espinosa to the 
Ventura County Medi-Cal Managed Care Commission (Commission) for 
the County Organized Health System, Also Known as Gold Coast Health 
Plan, for the Term Ending March 15, 2028; Approval of the Appointment 
of J. Tabin Cosio to the Commission for the Term Ending March 15, 
2026 

RECOMMENDATION: 

1. Approval of the re-appointment of Scott Underwood, DO to the Commission, in 
accordance with Division 1, Chapter 3, Article 6, Section 1381-2(a) of the Ventura 
County Ordinance Code, for the term ending March 15, 2028.

2. Approval of the appointment of Ronald Farr to the Commission, in accordance with 
Division 1, Chapter 3, Article 6, Section 1381-2(b) of the Ventura County 
Ordinance Code, for the term ending March 15, 2028.

3. Approval of the re-appointment of Delores "Dee" Pupa to the Commission, in 
accordance with Division 1, Chapter 3, Article 6, Section 1381-2(c) of the Ventura 
County Ordinance Code, for the term ending March 15, 2028.

4. Approval of the re-appointment of Laura Espinosa to the Commission, in 
accordance with Division 1, Chapter 3, Article 6, Section 1381-2(9) of the Ventura 
County Ordinance Code, for the term ending March 15, 2028.

5. Approval of the appointment of J. Tabin Cosio to the Commissions, in accordance 
with Division 1, Chapter 3, Article 6, Section 1381-2(i) of the Ventura County 
Ordinance Code, for the term ending March 15, 2026.
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Recommendation #3: 
On January 15, 2019, Dee Pupa, Ventura County Health Care Plan Administrator, was 
appointed to the Commission to fill an unscheduled vacancy for the Ventura County 
Medical Center System Representative seat formerly held by Narcisa Egan and served 
the remainder of Ms. Egan's term ending March 15, 2020. On February 20, 2020, Ms. 
Pupa was re-appointed to serve a four-year term ending March 15, 2024. We now 
recommend your Board approve the re-appointment of Ms. Pupa to serve a second 
consecutive four-year term ending March 15, 2028. 

Recommendation #4: 
We are recommending the re-appointment of Laura Espinosa. Ms. Espinosa was referred 
by the League of United Latin American Citizens and has served on the Commission 
since she was appointed to the Consumer Representative seat on December 13, 2016. 
Ms. Espinosa would serve a second consecutive four-year term ending March 15, 2028. 

Recommendation #5: 
On March 6, 2024, an unscheduled vacancy notice was posted by the Clerk of the Board 
for the County of Ventura Representative seat formerly held by Shawn Atin. We are 
recommending your Board approve the appointment of J. Tabin Cosio to serve as the 
County of Ventura Representative, as provided for in the Ordinance. Mr. Cosio is interim 
Human Resources Director for the County of Ventura and will serve the remainder of Mr. 
Atin's term ending March 15, 2026. 

This letter has been reviewed by County Counsel. If you have any questions regarding 
this item, please call me at (805) 654-2681 or Robert Bravo at (805) 662-6868. 

Sincerely, 

SevetJohnson, PsyD 
County Executive Officer 




